BRADFORD ON AVON AND MELKSHAM
PATIENTS’ PARTICIPATION GROUP

INAUGURAL ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

THE HEALTH CENTRE, BRADFORD ON AVON

TUESDAY 20 SEPTEMBER 2011 at 7.00 P.M.
1.
Welcome


Derek Glover, Chairman Health Centre PPG, welcomed everyone to this inaugural general meeting of the newly formed Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients’ Participation Group. 
He gave the apologies of Bert Venman, Chairman of the All Saints PPG and of Dr. Ethel Johnson who has kindly agreed to be the Honorary President of the new Patients Participation Group. 
Derek then talked briefly about the agenda for the evening.

2.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from the following:
Dr Ethel Johnson; Bert Venman; Pam Francis; Jennifer Andrews; Michelle Coleman; Marlene Nolan; Janet and Peter Jarmin; Roger Backway; Chris Steele; Jeremy and Noreila Barber.
3.
The Chairmen’s Reports
In the absence of Bert Venman, Chairman of the All Saints PPG, Denise Ramsay read out his report and thanks to the All Saints PPG and committee. See appendix 1.
Derek Glover then gave his report about the Health Centre PPG giving thanks to all involved. See appendix 2.
Derek also gave thanks to Angie Bensford and Michele Coleman, being most grateful for all their help in the past.
4.
The Treasurers’ Reports
Copies of the treasurers’ reports for All Saints PPG and The Health Centre PPG were circulated. These showed the income and expenditure for each group up to today 20 September 2011. The All Saints PPG fund to date equals £345.75; the Health Centre PPG fund to date equals £798.35
5.
Adoption of Constitution
Copies of the constitution of the new Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients Participation Group were circulated.

Alan Fox proposed the adoption of the Constitution, Roger Didcote seconded the motion.

All present agreed to the adoption of the Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients Participation Group Constitution today, Tuesday 20 September 2011.
6.
Election of Officers
Derek Glover handed over to Angie Bensford (representing Dr. E Johnson - President) to read out the nominations for the positions of the PPG Officers as follows:

	Chairman
	- Derek Glover

	Vice Chairman
	- Bob Graham

	Secretary
	- Denise Ramsay

	Treasurer
	- Jennifer Andrews


Trevor Rothwell proposed the election nominations, Des Wilson seconded the motion.
All present agreed to the election of the named nominees, as above, as Officers of the Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients Participation Group. 

Derek Glover, Chairman, then read out the list of nominees for the PPG management committee as follows:

Anne Didcote, Roger Didcote, Alan Fox, Pam Francis, Bernie Hobbs, Vivien Norfolk, 

Trevor Rothwell, Fred Smith, Phyllis Smith, Sue Walters, Sheila Wood

Jeff Ilkly proposed the election nominations, Bob Graham seconded the motion.

All present agreed to the election of the named nominees above as members of the management committee of the Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients Participation Group.

Dr. Ethel Johnson has kindly agreed to be the Honorary President of the new Patients Participation Group. Alda Sinclair, Practice Manager, will be the practice link and attend the patient participation group meetings. 

7.
Financial Matters -  Bank Account

Derek Glover proposed the opening of a bank account for the new Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients Participation Group. The existing funds of the All Saints PPG and the Health Centre PPG will then be transferred to the new account to form the basis of the funds for the new PPG Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients’ Participation Group. 

Roger Didcote seconded the motion.

All present agreed to the setting up of a new bank account and the transfer of funds of the previous All Saints PPG and Health Centre PPG to the new Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients Participation Group.
The use of the funds and raising of monies will be discussed in future PPG meetings.
8.
Any Other Business
Discussions of topics throughout the meeting and after the talk are included in the any other business section of the minutes. The Practice will give feedback on the items with queries at later PPG meetings.
8.1
Vote of Thanks

Votes of thanks and appreciation for all their hard work as Chairmen of the previous patients’ groups were given to Derek Glover and Bert Venman by all present.
Both Derek Glover and Bert Venman gave thanks and appreciation to all of the previous PPGs’ committee members for all their hard work over the years.
Derek Glover gave a vote of thanks to all of the staff at the surgeries for all of their help and hard work in the past. 
8.2
Next Meetings of PPG

Meetings of the PPG will be held in December 2011, March 2012, June 2012 and September 2012.
Exact dates will be confirmed later.  All are invited to think of and suggest topics for talks and ideas for events for the PPG.  

It is proposed that the December 2011 meeting will include a talk by the practice nurses giving information about the services they provide to the patients.

8.3
High Chairs

There was a question asked about the provision of high chairs for patients of restricted mobility. The Practice will look into the costs of providing these chairs for the waiting room.

8.4
St Margaret’s Surgery
Sheila Wood asked about the condition of the front door of the St Margaret’s surgery and absence of a practice name plate. Alda Sinclair will look into this matter.

8.5
Online Prescription Service

There have been some comments and queries about the length of delay in receiving the prescriptions. Also queried was the timescale for ordering prescriptions in advance.  Angie and Alda requested patients to contact the surgery with details and they would look into this matter immediately.

8.6
Flu Injection Clinics

These will be held on the mornings of Saturday 8th and 15th October 2011 at both the Health Centre, Bradford on Avon and St Damian’s Surgery, Melksham.  Clinics will be held at the Winsley surgery on Friday 14th and 28th October 2011.

The PPG will support the patients at these Clinics.  Sue Walters, PPG committee member, will coordinate the PPG volunteers for the clinics.

8.7
Chronic Disease Management Reviews
Some clarity is sought by the patients about the reviews of medication and disease management plans which are typed on the prescriptions.  It is sometimes difficult to determine if it is a condition plan review or a medication review being requested.
8.8
PPG Literature
The PPG literature will be updated and a new logo drawn up to reflect the formation of the new PPG.  Sheila Wood has kindly offered to design the new PPG logo.
8.9
PPG Constitution

The length of time committee members can remain on the PPG management committee will be addressed at the next AGM of the PPG.  At present the committee members are to be elected every year at the AGM.
8.10
PPG Newsletter

A PPG newsletter will be produced twice a year. Details will be discussed in future meetings.

8.11
Senior Citizens Group

Clarity was sought by Roger Didcote about links with the Senior Citizen’s Forum. Derek Glover is the Forum’s link with the Practice and the PPG.

8.12
Websites 

There was some discussion about the websites of the previous practices. There are plans to set up new websites. The patients would wish to be involved in proof reading of the new websites.  
8.13
Emergency Nurses Service

There were some queries about the lack of availability of same day appointments with the emergency nurses.
8.14
Phone Access

Some patients have experienced the phones being cut off during conversations with the practice; also some have found that it takes a long time to connect to the practice.
Update on the Practice Merger

There then followed a very interesting talk by Angie Bensford, giving an update about the merger of the two practices, supported by Alda Sinclair. 

Angie Bensford and Alda Sinclair gratefully thanked everyone involved in the great deal of hard work that made the merger so successful.   
Meeting closed at 8.30 pm
Appendix 1

All Saints Patients’ Participation Group
Chairman’s Report to the A.G.M. 2011 

Good evening and welcome to the first AGM of the combined St. Margaret’s, St. Damian’s and Bradford on Avon Health Centre PPGs

The past year has seen many changes to both primary health care centres which have meant a great deal of change but to some an unwelcome change. But I am sure will give more choice in the long term.

I have been privileged to be chairman of the St. Margaret’s and St. Damian’s PPG  since taking over from Alan Sturmey about 10 years ago, during this time I have had the support of Dr. Ethel Johnson and her team throughout, and also a committee which has most of the time been a pleasure to serve. 

The members have at all times have been hard working in many aspects, especially Jim and Jen Andrews who have given themselves to the team, Jim organising the distribution of the PPG newsletter, edited by Pam Francis and Jen organising the annual garden party held with the kind permission of Mrs O’Kane in her garden. We also have our secretary Denise Ramsay who has given stalwart service. There are many others who have been on the committee who have given of their time to support the PPG throughout the years and I give them a big thank you for their unstinting support.

I will be standing down at this meeting as Beryl and I are hoping to move to pastures new, so I am saying goodbye and good luck for the future to you all.
Bert Venman

Chairman

September 2011 

Appendix 2

Bradford on Avon Health Centre Patients’ Forum

Chairman’s Report to the A.G.M. 2011 

The past year has been quite an eventful one for different reasons

We had a highly successful raffle during the flu sessions last October raising over £900 and recruiting twenty- five new members. Our stewarding of the sessions was also well received by both the patients and the Health Centre staff !!!

At the three general meetings we had interesting talks about our Dental Practice, the future of Patient Participation in the light of the Government White Paper and a presentation from the RUH about their plans to achieve Foundation Trust status. At this meeting we also had the opportunity to provide the Chairman of the RUH with some feedback from individual members.

In early July we joined with the Senior Citizens Forum for a one off meeting about End of Life Matters. Although there was a very good attendance and positive feedback, I do not envisage such an event will be repeated in the next few years.

Following the exciting announcement that our practice was to merge with the All Saints practice, we established a joint committee with the All Saints PPG to work towards the formation of one PPG by this September.

At this point I would like to pay tribute to everyone who took part in our discussions over the past few months. From the outset there was a splendid spirit of co-operation and goodwill which enabled us to produce hassle free a set of recommendations to be used as a working agenda by the new committee.

I am very grateful to members of our committee for their support and valuable contributions. During the year we were sorry to lose Sue Leggett our Vice-Chairman. Both she and her husband have decided to take early retirement and, after some world wide travelling, will set up a B&B in Cornwall. We wish them well in their new venture and thank Sue for her services to the PPG.

We continue to enjoy excellent working relationships with the Health Centre Management, Angie and Michelle, who, together with Corinne have been very pro-active in their support of the PPG, 

To sum up we are fortunate in having such a vibrant foundation on which we can launch into the next stage of our development as a PPG.  

WATCH THIS SPACE 

Derek Glover
Chairman

September 2011
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